URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM
15th January, 2007

Meeting commenced:
12 noon
"
ended:
1.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair

Councillor John Cullen 
Malcolm Sykes - Strategic Director of Housing and Planning

Chris Findley

} Housing and Planning Directorate

Rob Pickering
}

Gary Reardon
}

Bill Taylor

} Urban Vision 

Graham Cowley
}

Dave Spencer
}

Nigel Dickens - Senior Group Accountant

Pauline Lewis
} Customer and Support Services Directorate

Nikki Park

}

102.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Ken Harland and Paul Mallinder.

103.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Forum held on 25th September, 2006, be approved as a correct record.

104.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 95 - Salford City Council Corporate Issues - 



Communication with the Public

Rob Pickering reported that a considerable amount of work had been done with regard to how information was communicated to members of the public.


Dave Spencer indicated that all correspondence had been looked at by the Marketing Team and the Plain English Organisation, and guidance notes would be produced for members of the Team.


The Chairman indicated that there was a need to consider the quality and quantity of information which was available, and suggested that this be continually monitored.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 99 - Street Lighting Options

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that Mark Crabtree would be providing a presentation with regard to future strategies in relation to street lighting, at the informal Lead Member Briefing on 22nd January, 2007.

105.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES

2007/08 Budget

The Chairman (a) reported that the co-operation, and assistance of Urban Vision, with the directorate’s budget was appreciated, (b) indicated that the demand on the budget for 2007/08 had meant that difficult decisions had to be made, however, an assurance had been given by the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, that by the following year, it would be back on target, (c) indicated that there was a need, in future, to ensure that all parties worked more closely together at an earlier stage of the budget considerations, and (d) referred to (i) the new contract for decriminalised parking which would also involve other enforcement issues, (ii) the Street Scene Working Party which had not been working effectively due to a lack of knowledge with regard to its leadership, however, as this issue was considered to be important, he had agreed to chair future meetings, therefore, it was hoped that progress would be made in the near future, and it was also suggested that the Strategic Director and the Lead Member for Environment be invited to attend future meetings of the Forum, and (iii) 2 planning documents, ‘Code for Sustainable Homes’ and ‘Supplementary to PPS1 - Planning for Climate Change’, as it was considered that there would be a fundamental shift in the skills required for assessing planning applications.


Rob Pickering indicated that (a) the financial year for the directorate, was different to that of Urban Vision, therefore, working together at an earlier stage would be beneficial to both parties, and this could be undertaken during the monthly monitoring meetings, and (b) it was envisaged that the details of the budget would be finalised by the end of January, 2007.


Dave Spencer indicated that (i) early liaison between the directorate and Urban Vision would be useful, as it would assist with forward planning, and also highlight if there was a need to reprioritise, and (ii) there was also a need to seek further clarification with regard to the agreements and their content.


Chris Findley referred to (a) other budget issues which included, planning call-in and its budgetary implications, and exploring planning consultations, and (b) the Technical Co-ordination Group which had been established to look at the progress of major planning applications.


Nigel Dickens referred to the capital programme and its progress, due to the receipts which had been generated.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the Strategic Director and Lead Member for Environment be invited to attend future meetings of the Forum.

106.
URBAN VISION BUSINESS UPDATE

2006 Financial Year Summary/Business Plan 2007

Dave Spencer reported that (a) from the baseline figures, there was a substantial growth in the turnover predicted, (b) there were a number of areas of increased activity, and focusing on the middle part of the year, and the relationship with the Urban Regeneration Company, there were local areas of growth, (c) the final figures with regard to the contribution the business was making, would be available in the near future, and (d) the performance was pleasing in terms of the progress made, and the quality of services provided.


In response to a question raised with regard to the amount of business being generated, Dave Spencer provided examples of the work which was being undertaken.


Bill Taylor indicated that with regard to staffing levels, 70 new jobs had been created.


Rob Pickering indicated that there was a challenge for the City Council, to maximise the opportunities for the Urban Vision Partnership, and to work closely together, in order for its development to take place. 


Graham Cowley indicated that (i) Urban Vision did not want the uncertainty of whether contracts would be awarded, as a result there was a need to ensure that the services provided, were the best, so as to secure their selection, and it was proposed that he and the Managing Director would attend a future meeting of the Directors’ Team, to listen to any issues of concern, and (ii) there was a need to improve communication with regard to the services provided. 


Chris Findley indicated that there was a need to also improve the directorate’s own skills as its role as lead client.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT the Chairman be kept informed of progress on the discussions with directorates.

107.
RETHINKING CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

Bill Taylor reported that (a) useful baseline data had been obtained and investigations were underway to identify whether these services had improved, (b) it was hoped that at the next meeting of the Forum, a report would be submitted highlighting that target prices had been reduced, and (c) a meeting would be held with partners informing them that this was the challenge.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT an annual progress report on Rethinking Construction be submitted at the next meeting of the Forum.

108.
PERFORMANCE SUMMARY AND SERVICE HIGHLIGHTS

Bill Taylor submitted a report containing details of the (a) performance of Urban Vision and indicated that all but four of the performance indicators monitored were on target, and (b) service highlights.


Rob Pickering reported that it was proposed to commence the municipal year with a revised suite of performance indicators, to amongst other areas, provide focus on value for money as a whole.


The Chairman (i) referred to the Highway Maintenance Services and the post project survey, and questioned whether the service levels were being maintained, as he considered that such information could be used as a management tool, to identify where work was not being undertaken according to the plan, and to also ascertain peoples’ perceptions of the environment with regard to whether improvements had been made, and (ii) questioned whether there were agreements with local universities with regard to recruitment.


Bill Taylor reported that with regard to (a) building regulation applications, recruitment issues were currently being investigated, and (b) reducing the level of rent arrears, the figures provided within the report were currently out of date, and up to date information would be made available at future meetings.


Rob Pickering indicated that as part of the review of local indicators, information with regard to occupancy levels/voids would be included.


Dave Spencer referred to the need for recruitment to be investigated, and proposals would be provided at the next meeting of the Forum.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT it be noted that up to date figures in relation to the performance levels with regard to rent arrears would be made available at future meetings of the Forum. 

109.
PARTNERSHIP GOVERNANCE ARRANGEMENTS

Rob Pickering submitted a report containing details of a framework for the effective governance of the Urban Vision Joint Venture Partnership, developed jointly by Salford City Council and Capita Symons, to deliver the services as detailed in the report.


The Chairman referred to the Members’ Handbook, and questioned whether there would be a section on Urban Vision and governance arrangements, with the inclusion of frequently asked questions.


Rob Pickering reported that (a) the framework would be periodically reviewed, particularly if new best practice was identified, and (b) with regard to the Members’ Handbook, this would be updated to include Urban Vision, and the suggestion that information on governance arrangements and frequently asked questions, would be forwarded to the team leading on this.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT it be noted that Morrison Highway Maintenance should be included within the report, as one of the Urban Vision partners.  

110.
FEEDBACK OF KEY ISSUES FROM MONTHLY MONITORING MEETINGS

Rob Pickering provided feedback on the key issues raised at the monthly monitoring meetings which included:-

· Cycle of business area reporting

· Property 

· Highways 

· Quality of client brief - work to be undertaken to assist in its improvement 

· Health and safety - awareness improved 

· Liaison/working with Community Committees 

· Investment in highways/footways - annual review 

· High volume of planning applications and its impact on the Traffic Management Section 

· Performance indicators 

· Urban Vision and Housing Team workshop held - priorities and key issues discussed - understanding Urban Vision’s brief 


The Chairman indicated that (a) following the briefing on road safety, it was important that those employed by the City Council and Urban Vision complied with the rigorous standards, therefore, there was a need to ensure that appropriate training was in place, (b) there was a need to ensure that the end user understood the nature of Urban Vision’s brief, therefore, it was important for the community to be involved in its establishment, and (c) the development of the brief should be a dynamic and open process, and there was a need to be critical of the document, to ensure that Urban Vision were fully aware of its requirement.


The Strategic Director of Housing and Planning referred to the client brief, and how it was progressing, and indicated that there appeared to be a lack of understanding with regard to the roles of the client and the consultant, and more directorates were becoming involved in commissioning work, therefore, the preparation of a brief, and the directorates involvement in that, was welcomed.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

111.
GOOD NEWS

The following issues were raised as good news items:-

· Salford City Council listed as most improved Council

· Baroness Andrews’ comments on Urban Vision 

· Highway maintenance - expenditure on target

· Monthly performance - investment in information technology 


The Chairman referred to highway maintenance and indicated that an annual report would need to be submitted at each Community Committee within the first quarter of the municipal year, providing an update on the work undertaken, making comparisons from previous years, and highlighting the improvements made.


Bill Taylor indicated that Steven Lee and Ken Harland would be carrying out some work on highway investment, revisiting the model established which looked at the pay back system, and focussed on footway improvements, as this was where the majority of the claims were generated.  A report would be submitted at a future Lead Member Briefing.


The Chairman indicated that following the annual meeting of Urban Vision, it would be beneficial for a report to be produced, highlighting any relevant issues.


Bill Taylor also referred to added value issues (value for money), and indicated that information was available and would be circulated.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT a report be circulated to all Community Committees on highway maintenance, during the first quarter of the municipal year.




(3) THAT a report be produced following the annual meeting of Urban Vision highlighting relevant issues, to be submitted at a future meeting of the Forum.

112.
FUTURE AGENDA

RESOLVED:
THAT the following issues be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Forum, to be held on 26th March, 2007:-

· Change in CDM Regulations 

· Annual review of highway maintenance 

· Rethinking construction 

113.
MONITORING UTILITIES PERFORMANCE 

The Chairman indicated that utilities carried out inspections and appeared to generate a vast amount of income from fines issued, and as there were numerous complaints with regard to utilities not managing our streets effectively, there was a need for a message to be sent highlighting that this was taken seriously.


Graham Cowley indicated that there were proposals for improvements to be made.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

114.
ARCHITECTS TEAM

Dave Spencer referred to the Architects’ Team, which was currently expanding, and other areas of service would also be looked at in terms of new growth.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

115.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Forum would be held on 26th March, 2007, in a committee room, at the Civic Centre, Swinton, commencing at 12 noon.
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